MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 1, 2010 CITY COMMISSION MEETING

The regular meeting of the City Commission of the City of Holton met at 7:00 P.M. in City Hall on Monday evening, November 1, 2010. Commissioners Tim Morris, Bob Dieckmann, JJ Cashier and Janet Zwonitzer were present. Mayor Rich Mulroy called the meeting to order.

Minutes of the October 18, 2010 meeting were approved as written

<u>APPROPRIATION ORDINANCE</u>: Claims against the City of Holton between October 19, 2010 and November 1, 2010, were presented to the Commission for their approval. After careful consideration, said claims were approved and given the title Appropriation Ordinance #2022. Janet Zwonitzer moved and Bob Dieckmann seconded the motion for their approval. Vote thereon: all, yes.

HOME OCCUPATION PERMIT - DOUG'S ELECTRONICS: Doug's Electronics is closing its retail building and focusing on its service end of the business. Doug Edwards has gone through the process to move his business to his home at 208 Nebraska. The Planning Commission recommended approval of the home occupation permit at their last meeting. Tim Morris moved to approve the home occupation permit for Doug's Electronics. Bob Dieckmann seconded the motion. Vote thereon: all; yes.

<u>DRINKING ESTABLISHMENT LICENSE: CHUBBIES BAR & GRILL LLC:</u> A request for a Drinking Establishment License has been received by Janice Tidwell of Chubbies Bar & Grill LLC. The Kansas Alcohol Beverage Control Division has issued a Drinking Establishment License effective October 29, 2010. Bob Dieckmann moved to approve the Drinking Establishment License for Chubbies Bar & Grill. JJ Cashier seconded the motion. Vote thereon: all; yes.

In other business:

Bret Bauer, City Manager, informed the commission of vandalism occurring at Linscott Park to the landscaping recently completed by the playground. Vandals are pulling up the new plantings and leaving them lay on the ground to die. Bauer also informed the commission of the upcoming fire hydrant flushing to be done by the water department on Thursday, November 4. Commissioners were also reminded of the upcoming annual leaf pickup November 15-19. A schedule will be published in the Holton Recorder for that pickup.

Tim Morris asked Bauer to get with Mike Reichle, Parks Superintendent, and Scott Fredrickson, Distribution Superintendent, to see about adding lighting at Linscott Park to deter vandals. All commissioners agreed that would be a good idea.

JJ Cashier had an emergency call and had to leave the meeting.

Bob Dieckmann inquired about the round table meetings. Commissioners were to check their schedules and get with Bauer on available dates.

Janet Zwonitzer moved the commission enter into executive session for 10 minutes for personnel. Bob Dieckmann seconded the motion. Vote thereon: all; yes. As there was a comment from the public, Zwonitzer moved to return to regular meeting. Bob Dieckmann seconded the motion to return to regular session. Vote thereon: all; yes.

Edith Wilson commented that nothing had been done about the dust on her street or the street sign for New Jersey she asked for. Bauer was to check into the matter.

Janet Zwonitzer moved the commission enter into executive session for 10 minutes for personnel. Bob Dieckmann seconded the motion. Vote thereon: all; yes. After 10 minutes, Zwonitzer moved to return to regular session. Tim Morris seconded the motion. Vote thereon: all; yes.

Meeting was adjourned.